
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cardinham@tpacademytrust.org 
 www.cardinhamschool.co.uk   

Telephone: 01208 821326 

 

  

CARDINHAM, BODMIN,  

CORNWALL,  

PL30 4BN 
  

Newsletter: 14 
 

Monday 29th April 2024 
 

Part of Truro & Penwith Academy Trust  

  

Grow your mind; aim high.  
 

 Maths Award: Annie (Hedgehogs) Matty (Squirrels) Lenny (Fox) 

 Reading Award: Jowan I (Hedgehogs) Phoebe (Squirrels) Teagan (Fox)  

- English Award: Lorna (Hedgehogs) Kiefer (Squirrels) Alex (Fox) 

- Star Pupil Award: Ruan (Hedgehogs) Florence (Squirrels) Millie 

(Fox)  

- Additional pupil award: Bradley, Louise, Rowen, Ellen, Matilda for 

a fantastic effort in looking after and improving the garden and 

school grounds! 

 

 

Dear Cardinham Families,  

I hope this message finds you well. You’ll be pleased to hear that the pupils continue to excel in everything 

they do – we couldn’t be prouder of their efforts!  

Today, we're hosting our Family Forum and I'm excited to connect with all of you. Your insights and feedback 

are invaluable as we continue to enhance our school community. Let's come together and make a positive 

difference! 

Finally, a huge thank you must go to the adults who have again volunteered their time so we can offer a wide 

range of extra-curricular clubs this term. I am incredibly proud of our extra-curricular program and I hope 

that the children enjoy themselves this term. 

Wishing each of you a wonderful and relaxing bank holiday, 

Dave Jones  

Headteacher 

Summer Term Family Forum 

Our termly Family Forum is back on Tuesday 30th April at 3:20pm. Please meet at the school office – after 

school club is available if needed. The Family Forum is a place for families to ask questions, offer 

feedback, provide ideas/suggestions and to receive information from the school, creating a 

collaborative approach to educating and nurturing their children.  

There is nothing to prepare – just come along for drink, biscuit and a chat. We hope to see you there. 

 

Guinea Pigs 

We’re sure by now you’ve heard about the newest 

additions to our school community – our wonderful 

guinea pigs. If you haven’t already, please submit your 

name choices and £1 donation as soon as possible to 

avoid missing out on the opportunity to name our new 

furry friends. 

    

 
Bag 2 School Fundraiser 

A big thank you to everyone who donated 

clothes for recycling.  £60 was raised for the 

school.  There will be another collection in the 

Autumn Term. 

 

http://www.cardinhamschool.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Importance of Hearing Your Child Read 

As we support our children to learn to read, we often prioritise the early milestones, such as learning to 

decode (sound out) words and learn words by sight. These moments are undoubtedly important but we want 

to emphasise the ongoing significance of hearing your child read throughout primary school. 

 

Reading is not merely a skill to be acquired in the early years; it is a fundamental aspect of lifelong 

learning. Research consistently demonstrates that children who read regularly not only perform better 

academically but also develop stronger cognitive abilities, improved concentration, and enhanced empathy. 

 

Midway through primary school, the focus often shifts from learning to read to reading to learn. This 

transition is crucial as it marks the point where children begin to use reading as a tool to explore new 

concepts, expand their knowledge and develop critical thinking skills. However, this transition can be 

challenging for some children and parental involvement plays a vital role in supporting their continued 

progress. 

 

By actively engaging in your child's reading journey, you not only foster a love of literacy but also provide 

essential encouragement and guidance as they encounter more complex texts and ideas. Take the time to 

listen to your child read aloud, ask questions about their reading materials and discuss their thoughts and 

interpretations. Your involvement not only strengthens their comprehension skills but also reinforces the 

value you place on education and learning. 

 

We urge you to continue prioritising your child's reading journey, not just in the early stages but 

throughout primary school and beyond. Your ongoing support and involvement will not only enrich their 

academic experience but also empower them to thrive in all aspects of their lives. Thank you for your 

dedication to your child's education and growth. 

       

Key Stage 2 SATs Week 

As we approach the week beginning Monday 13th May, we want to remind you that it's Key Stage 2 SATs 

Week for our Year 6 pupils. 

 

This is an important time for our young learners as they showcase their skills and knowledge. While these 

assessments are important, it's crucial to remember that they are just one measure of a child's abilities. 

Staff and pupils have been working hard to prepare and we're confident they’ll do brilliantly. 

 

To all our Year 6 pupils, we want to wish you the best of luck! Remember, these tests are only a small part 

of what you can do. Your hard work and dedication speak volumes and we are immensely proud of each and 

every one of you. 

 

If you have any questions leading up to SATs week, please don't hesitate to reach out to us.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Diary Dates: Cardinham School 2023/2024 

Mon 6th May May Bank Holiday 

w/b 13th May Key Stage 2 SATs Week 

Weds 22nd May Deer Class Start Swimming 

Fri 24th May Family Challenge Morning from 9am. Save the Date. 

Fri 24th May No Football Club This Week. 

Summer Half Term – 27th May to 31st May 

Mon 3rd June Pupils Return after Summer Half Term 

Mon 3rd June Tempest Whole School Photograph – look smart!   

Fri 7th June INSET DAY 

Mon 24th June Sports Day – more information to follow 

Weds 26th June Squirrel Class School Trip to Museum 42 – more information to follow 

Thurs 27th June Sports Day Back Up 

Thurs 4th July Year 3/4 Residential 

Fri 5th July Friends of Cardinham School Quiz. 7pm Start. Save the Date. 

Mon 8th July Year 5/6 Residential 

Thurs 18th July Year 6 Leavers Treat 

Mon 22nd July No Extra-Curricular Clubs 

Tues 23rd July Year 6 Leavers Assembly 

Weds 24th July End of Summer Term. Pupils collected at 2pm. No After School Club. 

INSET Days 2024/25 

- Monday 4th November 2024 

- Friday 6th June 2025  

- Monday 21st July 2025 

- Tues 22nd July 2025 

- Wednesday 23rd July 2025 

* Term Dates for next academic year can be found on the next page. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


